# The Bristol Jewish Recorder



SEPTEMBER 1969

### EDITORIAL COMMITTEE:

HAROLD SEYMOUR BETTE BURKE SAM SILVERMAN

All communications to

59 The Dell, Westbury-on-Trym.

Published on the list of every month. Material to arrive on the 24th of the month preceding.

### BRISTOL HEBREW CONGREGATION THE SYNAGOGUE, PARK ROW, BRISTOL

Synagogue Services: Hon. Sec. Dr. S. Curwen, C.B.E. Friday Evenings 7.30 p.m. 77 Parry's Lane.

Saturday Mornings 10.0 a.m.

Rev. M. Moddel, 66 Harcourt Road, Bristol 6. 77 Parry's Lane, Stoke Bishop, Bristol 9. Tel: 68-3033

Trainal Torah Classes: Sunday Mornings 10.00 a.m. to 12.45 p.m.

Hon. Sec. Mrs. M. Kushner, 37 Long Eston Drive, Whitchurch, Bristol 4. Tel: Whitchurch 3576

Bristol Jewish Women's Guild -

Hon. Sec. Mrs. C. Culank, 113 Mags Head Hill, St. George, Bristol 5.

Bristol W.I.J.C. Group -

Hon. Sec. Mrs. B. Burke, A Downs Cate View, Westbury-on-Trym, Bristol.

Both Ladies' Organisations hold regular meetings and functions throughout the year.

## for your diary .

A. G. M. - W.I.Z.O.

Mon. 15th Saptember

Evening Meeting at A Rockleage.

Wed. 15th October Jumble Sale

#### YAHRZEITS

Monday	8th September	Mr. H. Campbell	Elul	25
Tuesday	9th September	Miss P. Nathan	Elul	26
Sunday	21st September	Mrs. C. Culank	Tishri	9
Monday	22nd September	Messrs. Garcia	Tishri	10
Monday	29th September	Mrs. Ball	Tishri	17
Sunday	5th October	Mr. D. Cohen	Tishri	23

## KADDISH WILL BE SAID THE PREVIOUS EVENING

The Memorial Prayer (El Mole Rachamim) will be recited by the Minister during the Reading of the Law, on the Sabbath prior to the Yahrzeit, in the presence of the bereaved.

## COMMUNAL NOTICES

Mazeltor to Man and Monty Mewman on the occasion of the Bar Mitzvah of their younger son, Morman Bernard.

Welcome to Mr. and Mrs. A. Holt of Beggars Roost, Caswell Lane, Portbury, as new Members of the Congregation, and Mazeltor to them on the birth of a baby son.

Mr. W. Schlesinger has become Defence Officer in succession to Arnold Elliman. Any instances of Anti-Semitic propaganda noted by any member should be reported to Mr. Schlesinger at 15 St. Roman's Avenue, Bristol 6.

Norman Bernard Mewman will read a Portion of the Law and Haphtarah on Saturday, 6th September. Nan and Monty Mewman would be delighted to take wine with all present at the Kiddush in the Synagogue Hall after the Service.

The Hon. Treasurer will be available at the Synagogue on Sunday morning, 7th September, 1969, at 11.30, to allocate temporary seats for visitors to Bristol during Rosh Hoshana and Yom Kippur.

Congregants are respectfully reminded that visitors are expected to pay a subscription for the seats which they occupy, and the fact

1 ...

5.2.5

that the seats are vacant does not excuse non-payment.

Under the terms of the Constitution, sons and daughters of Members are eligible for Junior Membership at the age of 18, and such persons should either pay as a visitor or bacome Junior Members.

The August Lottery was won by Sidney Bloom.

Talmud Torah classes recommence on Sunday, 7th September.

The Editorial Staff of the Recorder wish all the Congregation a Happy New Year and well over the Fast.

## MESSAGE FOR HEW YEAR 1969/5730

In order to be prepared to welcome the approaching New Year, we will have to look back to the important events of the past year. In spite of the fact that humanity has tremendously improved with the exploration of the Universe, we were still not able to settle the great problems which the nations are facing on this planet generally. The U.N.O. administration did not succeed in finding a peaceful solution for the many countries who are still engaged in military warfare. Especially Israel, where, after its miraculous survival two years ago, it continues to defend its country against terrorism from its surrounding Arab neighbours. All these events are occupying our minds for their meaning and purpose, particularly when we are standing at the threshold of a new year.

Many of us enter our Synagogues on these approaching High Festivals in the traditional spirit of the season. We are aware of the holiness of these days, and we are seeking by our devoted prayers and repentance to renew our faith for Judaism and Jewish ideals.

But many others of us are left uninspired by the sound of the SHOFAR, the prayers and the holiness of these Days. How do we account for it? Our High Festival season and its message of faith and inspiration is based more likely on the preparation of the human mind. We cannot enter into the spirit of repentance and good deeds while the voice of conscience and religion remains silent throughout the rest of the year. The head of a body must be able to provide direction not for the Holy Days alone, but for the entire year.

.../

/ ...

Let us approach the Almighty with the important verse of Psalm 27 in our daily prayer during this solemn season:

"WAIT FOR THE LORD; BE STRONG AND LET THY HEART TAKE COURAGE; YEA, WAIT FOR THE LORD."

May the New Year witness the completion of our redemption to the city of Jerusalem and Israel, relief and security to our brethren everywhere, and lasting peace and happiness to all mankind.

To the Hon. Officers and Members of the Bristol Community go our best wishes for a MEW YEAR OF MEALTH, HAPPINESS AND SUCCESS.

#### LESHAMAH TOVA TIKATEVU

REV. & MRS. MODDEL & SUSAN.

.../

#### BRISTOL W.I.Z.O. GROUP

The Annual General Meeting will be held on Tuesday, 9th September at 7.30 p.m., at the Synagogue Hall.

### Autumn Jumble Sale

The Autumn Jumble Sale will be held on Wednesday, 15th October, and once again, both jumble and helpers on the day are urgently needed.

The following letter has been received from the Chairman of the Tours Dept., of the Federation of Women Zionists:

## YOUNG FAMILIES TOUR TO ISRAEL Harch 26th - 9th April, 1970

You are probably aware that we are planning a Young Families Tour to take place on March 26th, 1970, and we are very anxious that all our members should be informed of this. For this reason we would ask you to make every effort to draw their attention to this.

The price of 109 gns. includes the return fore by regular 31 Al Jet Boeing, and a two weeks' stay at the 3in Hayan Hotel, Hathanya (demi-pension). The charge for the children between the ages of 2 and 12 years will be 70 gns. only.

Four full days' sightseeing will be included in the price, and the children will be looked after by English-speaking staff while their parents are away sightseeing. The older children, of course, will be welcome to join the sightseeing tours.

We are arranging a "Get Together" for all those who are interested, including non-members, and we would welcome a representative from your group. In order that this scheme may be given wider publicity in the community, may we suggest that you publicies these details in your local Jewish press and Synagogues.

The meeting will take place on: TUESDAY, 16 th SEPTEMBER, 1969, AT 8.00 P.M. at W.I.Z.O. CENTRE, 105 GLOUCESTER PLACE, W.1.

and we should be glad to know whether we may have the pleasure of seeing you and some of your members."

Bette Burke Shelagh Hart (Joint Hon. Secs.)

## BRISTOL JEWISH MOMEN'S GUILD

The opening meeting for the new season will take place on Monday evening, 15th September, at the home of Mrs. Sacof, 4 Rockleaze, Sneyd Park.

Mrs. Sacof will be very pleased to see all members there, and to extend a warm welcome to new members.

C. Culank, (Hon. Sec.).

Persons requiring individual Yizkor prayers during Yom Kippur are requested to send particulars and an offering to the Hon. Treasurer, Mr. M. C. Berkovitch, as soon as possible at "Dunaurry", Goodeve Road, Sneyd Park, Bristol 9. Please complete and return this slip:

Hebrew name(s) of person(s)	to be remambered	
Relationship		
Amount of offering enclosed		
		(Address)